## Kenai Peninsula Borough Mayor's Office

## **MEMORANDUM**

**TO:** Brent Johnson, Assembly President

Members, KPB Assembly

FROM: Peter A. Micciche, Mayor

Brent Hibbert, Assembly Member
Ryan Tunseth, Assembly Member

**DATE:** June 27, 2024

**SUBJECT:** Resolution 2024-032, Adopting Joint Resolution No. 2024-001 of the Assembly

of the Kenai Peninsula Borough and Councils of the Cities of Homer, Kachemak, Kenai, Seldovia, Seward and Soldotna, Supporting a Request the City of Kenai's Small Community Air Service Development Grant Proposal to Support Incentives Aimed at Direct Air Service from the Kenai Municipal Airport to Seattle/Tacoma

and the Lower 48 (Mayor, Hibbert, Tunseth))

This Joint Resolution supports the City of Kenai's grant proposal with the ultimate objective being direct flights from Kenai Municipal Airport to the SEA-TAC airport. Direct flights from Kenai to Seattle would be a great thing for residents and visitors of the Kenai Peninsula, and would be a major driver for increased economic development for a Kenai Peninsula that is thriving and is a primary attraction for visitors to this great state.

Your consideration is appreciated.